
RESULTS & NEWS – OCTOBER 2009 
Lake of the Ozarks – October 3-4, 2009 

Written by: Lori Luzynski 
 
 
Location: Runaway II Resort 
Time: Sat: 7:00 AM – 3:00 PM Sun: 7:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
Lake Conditions: Clear to slightly stained 
Lake Level: 658 
Water Temp: 64-69 
Air Temp: Both Saturday and Sunday started out around 49 and ended up around 65  
Weather:  Saturday – partly cloudy / Sunday takeoff was delayed an hour due to thick fog until the sun finally came through  
Winds: Saturday very windy, 25-30 mph  / Sunday 5-10 mph 
 
17 boats turned out at Lake of the Ozarks.  A total of 46 fish were brought to the scales.   One angler, Bryan Walker, brought in a 5 
fish limit on Saturday. 
 
Tournament Results 

      
MICHAEL AND MICHAEL PARMENTIER JR. TAKE THE WIN WITH 7 FISH WEIGHING 13.39 LBS.    They reported 
catching their fish on Brush Hogs, Wave Worms and Jerkbaits.  They took home $176.00 for first place.  Great job guys!!   
 

 
Second place was Terry Stanek and Lori Luzynski.  They had a total of 8 fish weighing 9.87 lbs.   They reported catching their fish on 
Crankbaits and Rogues.  They took home $140.00. 
 

 
Third place was Bryan Walker and Russ Grobe.  They had a total of 9 fish weighing 9.23 lbs.  They reported catching their fish on 
Crankbaits and Swim Baits.  They took home $106.00.   
 
Fourth place was Pam Wakim and Bob Treadway.  They had a total of 5 fish weighing 7.91 lbs.  They reported catching their fish on 
Strike King Crankbaits and Senkos.  They took home $78.00. 
 
Fifth place was John Salvo and John Murphy.  They had a total of 2 fish weighing 6.00 lbs.  They reported catching their fish on Red 
Shad Brush Hogs and Crankbaits.   They took home $56.00. 
 



 
 

 
BIG BASS for Saturday goes to Joe Wolf with a nice 4.26 lb. fish.  He reported catching it on a Shakey Head Worm.  He collected a 
check for $68.00.  Great job Joe!! 

 
BIG BASS for Sunday goes to John Salvo with an awesome 5.02 lbs. fish.  He reported catching it on a Red Shad Brush Hog.  He 
collected a check for $68.00 in addition to the side pot of $85.00.  Great job John!! 
 
Honorable mentions:  
Saturday: Michael Parmentier 3.90 lbs. and Jeff Schwent 3.64 lbs. 
  
CONGRATULATIONS to all the winners!! 
 
(See complete tournament results below.)   
 
 Our Chili Cook-Off: 

 
This year we decided to do a little something different.  We held a contest for the best HH Chili.  The winner of this went to Pam 
Wakim.  She won a $25.00 gift certificate to Chili’s Grill and Bar.  Great job Pam!! Other contestants were Gwen McNeil, Ken 
McNeil, Bryan Walker, Doris Schwent, Andy Shands and Lori Luzynski.  Each person was awarded a $10 Chili’s gift certificate.   A 
big round of applause to these people for providing us with some very yummy chilis!!!  (And some a bit spicy, right Andy?! LOL)  
Another thanks goes out to Chili’s Grill and Bar for their donations of the gift certificates.  We also had lots of special giveaways.  I’d 
like to personally thank all who helped: Pam Wakim, Bryan Walker, Doris Schwent, Mick Schwent, Jeff Schwent, Gwen McNeil, 
Michael Durbin, Dan Durbin, Bob Treadway, Ken Jones and Terry Stanek.  (If I’m forgetting anyone, please understand I’m getting 
older!!)  Also a thank you to Runaway II for letting us have our contest at their restaurant and giving us free tea and soda and 
discounts on their other drinks.  It was a fantastic event!!  Great cooking HH members and thanks again for your contribution!! 
 
 



 
 
Special Thanks To: 
  
A special thanks goes out to our Tournament Directors  Mike and Brian Jankowski and Ken Jones and Dominic DiMercurio. 
 
Who’s New ? 
 
As always, it was a pleasure seeing past, current and new faces this year!!  Thanks for making 2009 a successful year!!  
 
Club Business 
 
Our annual Awards Dinner this year is Sunday, October 25th, 12:00 pm – 4:00 pm, at Andre’s Banquet Center 
(http://www.andresbanquet.com) 
 
All members, family and friends are welcome.  Members that have fished a minimum of 2 tournaments this year are eligible for free 
dinner and attendance prizes.  Guests or members with less than 2 tournaments attending are $10 each person.  The agenda and the 
form you need to fill out can be found on our website under “More Stuff” and then “Club Awards Dinner”.  You can mail this form 
into Dan Durbin or present it to one of the officers at the Lake of the Ozarks tournament.  There are lots of great attendance prizes so 
we hope you will all join us for this exciting event!!  (Note: Please RSVP by Oct. 14th) 
 
We still have one officer position open for 2010. If you would like to nominate yourself or another member for any 2010 Officer 
position, please contact any of the 2009 Officers. 
 
 
2009 Year in Review: 
 
Our first tournament began at Clearwater Lake on Mar 14th.  19 boats brought in 52 fish.  Greg and Andy Shands began their big year 
taking 1st place with 10 fish weighing a total of 9.78 lbs. 
 
Apr. 4-5 was at Lake of the Ozarks.  19 boats brought in 34 fish.  Again, Greg and Andy took 1st place with 5 fish weighing 11.87 lbs. 
 
Apr. 25-26 was at Table Rock.  12 boats brought in 47 fish.  Jeff and Amy Schwent took 1st place with 10 fish weighing 22.49 lbs. 
 
May 16-17 was at Pomme de Terre.  17 boats brought in 66 fish.  Tom O’Connor and Warren Lichius took 1st place with 7 fish 
weighing 12.25 lbs. 
 
June 6-7 was at Mark Twain.  18 boats brought in 38 fish.  Here comes Greg and Andy again to take 1st place with 13 fish weighing 
29.09 lbs.  (Note: This puts them in #8 for All Time Heavy Stringers Top Ten) 
 
June 27-28 was at Truman.  9 boats brought in 25 fish.  Again Greg and Andy take 1st place with 6 fish weighing 12.13 lbs.  (This is 
getting old!!  LOL) 
 
July 18-19 was at Wappapello.  8 boats brought in 52 fish.  The boys are here again: Greg and Andy take 1st place with 15 fish 
weighing 14.31 lbs. 
 
Aug. 15-16 was at Pomme de Terre.  16 boats brought in 64 fish.  Oh no – new winners!!  Mike Parmentier and Larry Rutledge beat 
the Shands (LOL).  I meant to say they took 1st place with 7 fish weighing 9.53 lbs. 
 
Sept. 12-13 was at Mark Twain.  16 boats brought in 20 fish.  Geezzz….. Greg and Andy take 1st place with 3 fish weighing 10.37 lbs. 
 
Oct. 3-4 was at Lake of the Ozarks.   17 boats brought in 46 fish.  Mike and Mike Parmentier Jr. take 1st place with 7 fish weighing 
13.39 lbs. 
 
Congratulations to all the winners!!  And Greg and Andy, well, you guys had an awesome year!!  Congrats!! 
 
 

http://www.andresbanquet.com/


 
 
 
 
From the President’s Boat  
Written by: Mike Jankowski 
 
Once again we have reached the end of our tournament season.  As I start to think about winterizing my boat, I also start looking at the 
calendar in anticipation of next season.  I have enjoyed this season and the time we have spent together.   
 
I want to thank everyone for making this season a success.  First I want to thank all of my fellow Officers; Terry Stanek for the great 
job he did as Vice President.  Terry’s job is probably the least visible of any Officer as he has been busy working to secure attendance 
prizes for each tournament as well as the Banquet.  Lori Luzynski for the great job she has done as Secretary.  Lori has been 
responsible for the Newsletter and has also done a super job working with the resorts and marinas to get some great giveaways along 
with helping to coordinate the Club BBQ and Chili Cook-off.  Dan Durbin for the great job he has done as Treasurer.  Dan not only 
keeps tabs on the finances he also works the totals board at every tournament.  And thanks to Dean Sullivan and Ken Jones for their 
work as Tournament Chairmen.  Dean and Ken work to measure and weigh everyone’s fish at every tournament.    
 
I have briefly described what each Officer does but in reality they do much more and I’m thankful for everything they have done to 
make this year a success.  I especially want to thank them for helping to keep me on track all year long.  I have enjoyed working with 
each and every one of you. 
 
A special note of thanks goes to Pam Wakim for helping to maintain the Web site and helping to coordinate the details for the BBQ 
and Chili Cook-off.  In addition a big thank you to Ken Jones and Jones Tackle Service for all of his contributions during the year.   
 
I know there are many others who also helped on a variety of things throughout the year and a heart felt thank you goes to each of you. 
 
And finally I want to say thank you to each and every one of you, the Members of Hawg Hawlers.  You are the ones who make this all 
possible.  Without you we would have no club.  Whether you fished only 1 tournament or 10, your contribution as a Member is greatly 
appreciated.  Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to serve you as Club President.   
 
I certainly hope to see everyone at the Awards Banquet and I am already looking forward to next year.   
 
mj 
        

 
 

2009 FINAL TOP TEN GOES TO: 
 

10. Jason Sportsman – 79 points       
9.  Lori Luzynski – 89 points 
8. Pam Wakim – 90 points 

7. Bob Treadway – 94 points 
6. Jeff Schwent – 95 points 

5.  Richard Beckham – 96 points 
4. Brian Jankowski – 117 points 

3. Terry Stanek – 146 points 
2. Greg Shands – 159 points 

   
 
 

AND YOUR 
 2009 ANGLER OF THE YEAR GOES TO: 

(DRUM ROLL PLEASE!!) 
 
 
 
 



 
 

ANDY SHANDS 
205 POINTS 

HH RECORD AotY POINTS  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
In an article from the past, I believe it to hold true about this year’s AOY.  “Consistency in production and cooperation of a good 
partner” - These are some of the key elements in the formula for becoming Angler of the Year. 
 
Consistency in production: This year Andy finished 6 times in 1st place and twice in 2nd place.    Andy had a total of 126 creel points.  
Andy has shown he can be a consistent performer having won Big Bass of the Year in 2007 with a nice 6.13 lb. bass.   
 
Cooperation of a good partner:  No one can achieve this level of excellence without a good partner and Andy definitely has a good 
one, his Dad.  As a matter of fact, Dad finished in 2nd place this year.  Two partners cooperating and finishing number 1 and number 2 
out of  92 participating anglers.  This year at Mark Twain they achieved 8th Place in All Time Heavy Stringers – Top Ten.  Together 
they came up with a big 29.09 lb. bag of fish. 
 
In our busy lives, we meet so many new people.  This club has brought so many of those same people together and today we call those 
people our friends.   We watch them struggle – we watch them succeed.  Andy, seeing you work so hard this year (sometimes without 
sleep, although a little birdie told me you caught up on that sleep at LOZ while your Dad beat the waters trying to catch fish!! LOL), I 
have to tell you it was awesome this year watching you kick bass and accomplish this achievement! You broke the record for highest 
points in HH history!!  Congrats my friend!! 
 
 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS ANDY ON YOUR WELL DESERVED AWARD!! 
 
 
 
 

YOUR 2009 BIG BASS OF THE YEAR GOES TO: 
 



TERRY STANEK 
6.17 LBS. 

 

 
 

Terry Stanek – The irony of the article that I used for Andy was actually an article pertaining to Terry in 1997 when he not only took 
Big Bass of the Year, 7.20 lbs., but also took Angler of the Year.  He too has not only shown consistency in production, cooperation of 
a good partner through the years but has also been active in the club since he first came on the scene.  He proves himself time and time 
again.  Terry was Angler of the Year in 1990, 1997 and 2002.  He also holds 3 places in our All Time Big Bass – Top 10:   
 
    3rd Place – 7.20 lbs. – LOZ – Apr. 97 
    5th Place – 7.10 lbs. – LOZ – Apr. 97 
    9th Place – 6.76 lbs. – TR – Apr. 05 
 
Now he adds this year’s Big Bass of the Year, 6.17 lbs. to his wall of fame!!  BTW, I can tell you from a partner stand point, I believe 
I was more excited than Terry was when we landed it in the boat.  That’s one time I was proud to be net girl!!  (And glad it made it in 
the boat – who says being net person isn’t important??!! LOL)    
 

CONGRATULATIONS TERRY ON YOUR WELL DESERVED AWARD!! 
 

 
 

Congrats again Andy and Terry!! 
 

Thanks to every one of you for helping make 2009 a wonderful season!!   You, the members, are what makes up Hawg 
Hawlers Bass Club!!! 
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